I would like to invite all UVARC members and anyone interested in ham radio to
participate in Winter Field Day at my place:

Mark Rowell KC6BPH
311 Glengary Loop Rd
Roseburg, OR 97470
(541) 679-2476

DIRECTIONS:

South of Roseburg take I-5 exit 119 highway 42 toward Winston (you can only go
West). At the second traffic light, turn left on Roberts Creek Rd (there is a
McDonalds and Chevron station at that intersection). You will go over the train
tracks and after about 1.7 miles you will pass under 1-5 and take the immediate
right onto Glengary Loop Rd. | am the third house on the right, set back off the
road, so look for the brick pillar with my house number on it at the road or my
antenna farm. | am the only paved driveway so it should be easy to spot. | have
plenty of parking but start to the left of the garage to give us room if someone
wants to use the area immediate to the pole barn for antennas. Please keep the
concrete open so | can get vehicles in and out of the garage.

In summary, I-5 exit 119, left on Roberts Creek, right on Glengary Loop...simple,
but don't turn left on Roberts Mtn road.

A copy of the rules is attached. We are allowed to start operating on Saturday the
30th at 11am. Everyone can show up any time on Friday and/or Saturday morning
after 8pm to set up. | expect most to use the pole barn for their station but | have
other options if anyone wants to spread out. There are a bunch of trees to string up
antennas although they are only in one quadrant West of the pole barn.

I will supply one table and a bunch of chairs so | would recommend everyone try
to bring a table for your use if there is not an open spot. My wife has offered to
make a run to Subway for sandwiches or you can bring some food and drinks with
you. Feel free to come and go as you like and | am sure there will always be a
station operator that will welcome a break so you can sit in. | offer anyone to take
a seat at my home station and make contacts from there.

Jim - Please post this on the club web site since | am sure my UVARC group E-
mail list is not up to date. Thanks.



